
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NORTH EAST LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 

 
NOTICE OF INTENTION TO REPUBLISH THE REGISTER OF ELECTORS 

 
In accordance with the Representation of the People Act 1983 and the Representation 
of the People (England and Wales) Regulations 2001, as Electoral Registration Officer 
for North East Lincolnshire Council, I hereby give notice of my intention to publish a 
revised version of the full electoral register on the 1st February 2024.  Electors 
registered in the area do not need to take any action as a result of this notice. 
 
The revised electoral register requires republishing to reflect changes from a recent 
statutory Polling District and Polling Place Review whereby the new Parliamentary 
Boundaries for Brigg and Immingham and Great Grimsby and Cleethorpes will be 
implemented. 
 
Registers may be viewed, during normal office hours in reception at North East 
Lincolnshire Council, Municipal Offices, Town Hall Square, Grimsby, North East 
Lincolnshire, DN31 1HU. 
 
The new Parliamentary Boundary maps can be viewed on our website at: 
https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/your-council/elections-and-voting/review-of-polling-
districts-and-polling-places-2023/ 
 
 
Rob Walsh 
Electoral Registration Officer 
North East Lincolnshire Council 
Town Hall Square, Grimsby, North East Lincolnshire, DN31 1HU 
 
Dated: 15th January 2024 
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